

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Health and Human Services One Ashburton Place, Room 1109 Boston, Massachusetts 02108

Tel: (617) 573-1600 Fax: (617) 573-1891 www.mass.gov/eohhs

April 18, 2014

Ms. Cindy Mann
Director, Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop: S2-26-12
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850

Dear Director Mann:

In my capacity as Secretary of Health and Human Services for the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, I am writing to formally accept your approval of the extension of the Provisional Eligibility period for applicants with verification inconsistencies, under section 1902(e)(14)(A) of the Social Security Act, as described in the approval letter from CMS dated March 31, 2014.

As we continue to develop the necessary functionalities and capacity of the "HIX" system in order to make eligibility determinations, it is critical that the residents of the Commonwealth do not experience any gaps in coverage. The extension of the Provisional Eligibility period for individuals who apply prior to June 30, 2014, allows the Commonwealth to ensure that beneficiaries receive continuous coverage until the HIX system achieves full performance. We are always appreciative of the support that CMS provides as Massachusetts continues to maintain near universal health care coverage, as well as high quality and affordable care.

We thank you for the approval of our waiver request and look forward to our continued partnership in making health care reform a success.

Sincerely,

cc:

John Polanowiez

Kristin Thorn, Medicaid Director

Robin Callahan, Massachusetts Deputy Medicaid Director for Policy and Programs Richard McGreal, ARA, Boston Regional Office